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LINDANE 11%

CONCENTRATE / CONCENTRE

AGRICULTURAL / AGRICOLE

LOUSE SPRAY / CONTRE LES POUX

GUARANTEE / GARANTIE:

GAMMA BHC (Lindane)...............11%

REGISTRATION NO. 23347

PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

NO. D'ENREGISTREMENT 23347

LOI SUR LES PRODUITS ANTIPARASITAIRES

WARNING / AVERTISSEMENT

POISON

NET CONTENTS   500 mL   CONTENU NET

MULTI-VET LTD
MONTREAL, QUEBEC  H3E 1L1

DIRECTIONS AND LIMITATIONS FOR USE (LINDANE 11% SOLUTION):  Mix
40 mL of LINDANE 11% concentrate with 9 L of water.  Apply to
animal with a pump sprayer or with a cloth or brush.  Be sure to
treat base of tail, inside of flanks, legs and underside of neck. 
All animals should be sprayed before stabling or being put out to
pasture.  Do not use on sick and emaciated animals.  Do not use
on dairy animals or in milk room.  Do not use on meat animals
within thirty days of slaughter.

INDICATIONS AND DOSAGE: BEEF: For lice and ticks, apply as an
overall spray using 1.2 to 2.3 L of LINDANE 11% solution per
animal.  For lice, repeat in 14 to 18 days.  DO NOT use on calves
under three months of age.



SWINE: For lice, fleas and mange, apply as an overall spray using
1.2 to 2.3 L of LINDANE 11% solution per animal.  For lice,
repeat in 14 to 18 days.  Pay particular attention to
sanitization of farrowing pens/barns in order to avoid
infestation of piglets.  It is not recommended to treat sows
within 2 weeks of farrowing.

SHEEP AND HORSES: For lice and fleas, apply as an overall spray
using 2.4 to 4.5 L of LINDANE 11% solution per animal.  For lice,
repeat in 14 to 18 days.  DO NOT use on colts under three months
of age.

PRECAUTIONS: KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  Avoid inhalation. 
Wash thoroughly after handling or using and before eating and
smoking.  Wash contaminated clothing before re-use.  Do not
contaminate ponds, lakes or streams.  LINDANE is toxic to fish,
birds and other wildlife.  Avoid treating areas inhabited by
wildlife.

DISPOSAL:

1. Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings
to treatment site.

2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal or
reconditioning.

3. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial
requirements.

4. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product
and the cleanup of spills, contact the regional office of
Environment Canada.

5. For small spills.  Recover free liquid.  Soak up residue
with solids absorbent.  DO NOT FLUSH INTO SURFACE STREAMS. 
INFORM ENVIRONMENT CANADA AS IN #4.

FIRST AID: This product contains petroleum distillate.  If
swallowed, DO NOT induce vomiting.  Obtain medical attention
immediately.  In case of skin contact, rinse with soap and water. 
In case of eye contact, rinse with water and get prompt medical
attention.

TOXICOLOGY: Lindane is an organochlorine insecticide.  Poisonous
if swallowed, inhaled or absorbed through the skin.

SYMPTOMS OF POISONING: Nausea, vomiting, hyper-irritation,
convulsions and/or coma, and other symptoms typical of
organochlorinated insecticide poisoning.  Barbiturates may be
given to control convulsions.  Oxygen may be indicated.  Keep
patient quiet.  Avoid use of morphine and adrenaline.



NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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